
Minutes JBCCC August 10, 2016 

 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Joe Barone, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

16 members present. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

 

   Previous Balance   $3,422.05 

   Income          754.00 

   Expenses       (366.00) 

      ======== 

   New Balance    $3,810.25 

 

Motion to accept the Treasurers report made by: 

     Sal LoPresti 

     2
nd

 by Frank Mertz 

     All in favor, motion carried 

Secretary’s Report:  

 

Minutes from the July meeting were read. 

 

Report of membership 2016: 

 67 paid members, 6 not paid 

 

  Motion to accept the Secretaries report was made by: 

Tom Whiteley 

2
nd

 by Howard Boehringer 

   All in favor, motion carried 

 

Old Business: 

  

Maple Shade Meadows Nursing Home Car Show – We will have to decide if we will participate 

next year. 

 

Lehighton 150
th

 Anniversary Parade – The parade went well, we had a nice turn out of members 

to participate. 

 

Jim Thorpe Little League – We’ve been unable to connect with anyone there.  Early next year we 

will pursue again because we will need to update our sign. 

 

Hazleton Air Show/Car Show – Just a reminder that the car show is Tuesday, August 23
rd

. 

 

Ice Cream Cruise – We had 20 cars for the July run, nice turn out again.  We will look into doing 

one or two in September since there is no cruise scheduled. 

 

 

New Business: 

 

2017 Friday Night Cruises – We have confirmation from TomWhiteley that the Fire Company 

has the 4
th

 Friday evening of every month available from April thru September for the cruises.  



The dates were marked done for the club, they are: Apr 28
th

, May 26
th

, Jun 23
rd

, Jul 28
th

, Aug 

25
th

 and Sept 22
nd

. 

 

New Members – Dave & Donna Kost of Nesquehoning and Harry & Cathy Miller also of 

Nesquehoning.  Motion was made by Joe Barone to accept the new members, all were in favor, 

motion was carried. 

 

United Dream Ride 2017 – Scheduled for September 18
th

.  Registration is from 8:30am to 11:00.  

Runs from the Gilbert American Legion, goes to the Pocono Speedway, then returns back to the 

Legion. 

 

Merchandise Sales – Joe Barone reported that we’ve been doing good on the sales and if anyone 

needs something made to let him know. 

 

Lehighton Halloween Parade – No information yet but Joe Barone suggested we plan on doing 

something some kind of get together afterwards with the members. 

 

Treasury Audit – We will plan on doing an audit of the books before nominations of officers for 

the 2017 year. 

 

Nominations – We still need a nominee for the vice-president position. 

 

Christmas Party – Sal Lopresti suggested we ask the membership to bring along an item that we 

can use at next years’ cruises for the door prizes. 

 

 

Correspondence: 

 

Nothing to report. 

 

 

With there being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn by: 

    

   Joe Barone 

2
nd

 by George Kunkel 

   All in favor, motion carried 

 

Meeting closed for business: 7:52 pm 

 

Tim Koch, Secretary 


